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Public Act 23-142 made changes to laws on zoning for licensed family and group child 
care homes located in residences, requiring that: 
 

• No zoning regulation shall treat any family child care home or group child care 
home, located in a residence and licensed by the Office of Early Childhood 
pursuant to chapter 368a, in a manner different from single or multifamily 
dwellings.  

• Zoning regulations shall not prohibit the operation in a residential zone of any 
family child care home or group child care home located in a residence or require 
any special zoning permit or special zoning exception for such operation.  
 

Pursuant to Subsection (b) of Section 1 of PA 23-142, each municipality shall submit to 
the Secretary of the Office of Policy and Management, not later than December 1, 2023, 
and annually thereafter, a sworn statement from the chief executive officer of the 
municipality, stating either that the municipality’s zoning regulations are in compliance 
with the above requirements, or the specific time frame within which the municipality 
will bring its zoning ordinances into compliance.  
 
A sample of an appropriate sworn statement is attached for your guidance.  
 
Statements should be saved in PDF format and sent electronically only to Justine Phillips-
Gallucci of my staff (justine.phillips-gallucci@ct.gov) by December 1, 2023.  

https://www.cga.ct.gov/2023/act/Pa/pdf/2023PA-00142-R00HB-06590-PA.PDF
mailto:justine.phillips-gallucci@ct.gov

